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Embassy of the Arab Republic of Egypt
Washington DC

January 17, 2014

Dear members of the Egyptian community in the United States,

The Embassy launched its new website on January 15th, and | would
like to seize this opportunity to invite you to visit the new website
(www.egyptembassy.net) as it delivers information as well as fact sheets
on a number of diverse issues; political, economic, cultural and a lot
others. It also invites you to register yourselves in the embassy database in
order to receive periodical news letters from the embassy on issues of your
choice.

| would like to renew my call to the community to increase the level
of interaction and communication with the Embassy, both by updating
contact information and sharing information on any new Egyptian
organization and its activities supporting Egypt. This type of engagement
Is likely to have a positive impact on establishing a more unified Egyptian
community in the United States that is able to mobilize and coordinate its
efforts in order to support our beloved country.



I would like to express my sincere thanks and appreciation to the
community for their prompt interest and generosity over the past days to
support the campaign “Warm Egypt” donating clothes, blankets...etc. in
order for the Embassy to ship it to the needy back home in light of the
unforeseen cold front that hit Egypt this winter. In this regard | would like
to inform that the last day to receive these donations is Sunday the 19th in
order to be shipped to Egypt for distribution in a due time.

In response to the inquiries about depositing and transferring cash to
“Egypt support fund” the Embassy has opened a deposit account in
National Bank of Egypt in New York towards that purpose. The account
number is 0001405504010.

| would like to encourage the youth in the Egyptian community to
intensify their networking among themselves as well as with the Embassy
to share and project their creative and innovative ideas to support
development in Egypt. | am pleased to announce the resumption of the
program “Community youth forum” that targets youth (18-35) years old.
The said forum is sponsored and organized by the State Ministry for Youth
in Egypt as of February 9th till February 20th 2014 in Cairo and Upper
Egypt. Accommodation and domestic transportations are covered, while
participants are responsible for their travel expenses — preferential rates are
being negotiated with Egypt Air. Requests of participation should be
received no later than January 25th, for more details and full a program
please visit the embassy website.

Mohamed Tawfik



